Millersville Board of Commissioners
Special Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, November 24, 2020 at 5:30 P.M.
Millersville Community Center, 1181 Louisville Highway

The Millersville Board of Commissioners held their special meeting at the Millersville
Community Center on Tuesday, November 24, 2020 with the following board members present:
Tim Lassiter, Mayor; Keith Bell, Vice-Mayor. Commissioners: David Gregory and Larry Petty.
Also, present: City Manager Steve Collie, City Recorder Holly Murphy; Amy Hutchison,
Recorder Pro Tem. Absent: Commission Milton Dorris.

1. Call to Order.
Mayor Lassiter called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M.

2. Invocation and Pledge to the Flag.
City Manager Steve Collie gave the invocation followed by the Pledge to the Flag of
the United States led by Mayor Tim Lassiter.

3. Installation of Newly Elected Commissioners — City Judge William Johnson.
City Judge William Johnson administered the Oath of Office to Tim Lassiter, Keith Bell,
Tommy Long and Cristina Templet.

Mayor Lassiter turned the meeting over to City Manager Steve Collie for Agenda Items
4 and 5.

4. Nominations for Mayor.

Mr. Collie called for nominations for Mayor. Vice Mayor Bell nominated Tim Lassiter. There
were no other nominations.

Mr. Collie called for a vote on the nomination of Tim Lassiter for Mayor. (Vote 4 yea — 1
abstention, with Mr. Lassiter abstaining.). Majority ruled in favor of Tim Lassiter as
Mayor.

5. Nominations for Vice Mayor.

Mr. Collie called for nominations for Vice Mayor. Commissioner Gregory nominated Keith
Bell. There were no other nominations.

Mr. Collie called for a vote on the nomination of Keith Bell for Vice Mayor. (Vote 4 yea
— 1 abstention, with Mr. Bell abstaining.). Majority ruled in favor of Keith Bell as Vice
Mayor.

6. Citizen comments. (Limited to 3 minutes per speaker).
There were no comments.

7. Commissioner comments.

Commissioner Gregory stated that he appreciated everyone stepping up and that he looks
forward to serving with the newly elected Commission.

Vice Mayor Bell thanked everyone for their support and there is still lots of work to do. He
complimented Mayor Lassiter on moving the City progressively forward.

Commissioner Long thanked everyone for their support. He takes this position serious and he
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will work hard for the betterment of the City and to move the City forward.

Commissioner Templet thanked everyone for their support and she is excited for the progress
of the City.

Mayor Lassiter welcomed the new commissioners. He thanked everyone for coming out to
vote in record numbers. He thanked Vice Mayor Bell for his comments but stated that the entire
board had worked hard the last few years. He thanked Larry Petty for his service and he looks

forward to working with him on other boards.
12. City Manager comments.

Mr. Collie thanked Mr. Petty and Mr. Dorris for their service to the City. He congratulated
the newly elected commissioners. He stated that he is excited to be at the City and the new City

Hall is progressing nicely. He feels that he has an opportunity to set a standard with the City and
he is really proud to be a part of it.

13. Adjournment.

Vice Mayor Bell moved to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.
(Vote S yea— 0 nay.). Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:42 P.M.

Hutchison
Recorder Pro Tem
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